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Bantu Mountain Lodge: A Resort With a Heart
A quaint lodge located in a forest reserve on the plains below Mount Kiriyanga in
Kenya, offers personalised experiences and great service

The entrance of Bantu Mountain Lodge Ashish Kothari

Ashish Kothari

Updated on : 02 Nov 2023, 12:15 pm 5 min read

Nestled in the plains below Mt. Kiriyanga (also called Mt. Kenya by the British
colonial rulers) near Nanyuki in Kenya lies the Bantu Mountain Lodge. 

Spread over 19.4 acres of land within the 40 acres leased from the Kenya Forest
Service, much of the lodge is part of the Gaithuru Forest Reserve. Here, the
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waterbuck, elephant, three species of monkeys, dozens of bird species, a delicious
diversity of plants and insects, and more) are conserved. 

Last August, I was hosted by the lodge, along with colleagues from various parts of
the world, at a gathering of the Global Tapestry of Alternatives. When we were
considering holding our meeting here, we were a bit uncertain, as we'd read a few
negative reviews online. But we decided to go ahead based on strong
recommendations from some Kenyan civil society organisations who had held their
gatherings here. 

The lake within the lodge premises for boating Ashish Kothari

A Unique Visitor Experience

Bantu Mt. Lodge was established in 1978 by Gabriel Wanjohi Waweru, who passed
away in 2010—his son, Patrick Wanjohi, now runs the lodge. They aimed to provide
a comfortable and lively experience for visitors, connecting them to the local
communities and nature. 

Other than boarding and conference facilities, the lodge offers trekking,
mountaineering, forest walks, a walk to the nearby Mau Mau caves (where rebels of
the famous Mau Mau uprising against British colonial rule took shelter), fishing,
birdwatching, team building (through some very cleverly designed physical props),
horse-riding, canopy walks, and plenty of activities for kids. While we were there,
nearly every day, there were batches of schoolchildren coming to use the facilities.
We also availed of the local guides Peter Mwangi, Sammy Njuguna, Amos Kabiru,
and Sammy Kamiri, who had many fascinating stories about local plants and
animals, culture, and social life. 
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Ashish Kothari participating in one of the team building activities Ashish Kothari

It was delightful to wake up every morning to the calls of half a dozen bird species.
On stepping out, I could see some of the most stunning species of sunbirds and
weaverbirds hovering over the flowering bushes and trees, thoughtfully planted or
preserved by the lodge. A few steps further, and on the edge of the forest, one could
observe the striking Eastern black-and-white colobus monkeys, the somewhat less
common Syke's monkeys, and on the lawns, quite boldly close to us, Olive baboons
with their babies riding on their backs. 
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Black and white colobuses Ashish Kothari

In the forest, we came across fresh tracks and droppings of elephants and saw some
waterbucks. The weirdest was the nocturnal screams and grunts of the Tree hyrax, a
small nocturnal mammal related to elephants and sea cows. We saw a couple of
them slumbering during the day in a notch high up on a tree. Giant Strangler figs
(mugumu chiano) had become trees across the campus (smothering their Cedar
hosts), and it took six of us to straddle the trunk of a particularly massive brown olive
tree. 

Empowering Local Communities

During the time that we were at Bantu, we were treated to a spread of wholesome
and tasty fresh greens and fruits, meat or fish, curries, chapatis, brown rice, and
other local and international cuisines. The lodge claims that most food is locally
sourced from farmers, and some is organic. 

The lodge is committed to supporting the local communities, which includes
purchasing all their water from three community-run water projects (though the
lodge could make its arrangements), and hiring most of the staff from neighbouring
communities; this includes tour guides, mountain camping cooks and porters who
are trained by them if necessary. The lodge also funds or facilitates development
works and tree-planting by the surrounding communities. 

Beyond all these facts, however, it was the attitude of the staff that was outstanding.
Always helpful, always (I'm not exaggerating) with a smile or welcoming look, but
also with the dignity of being self-assured rather than as servile service providers.
Flexible with working hours and very proactive when they saw someone in need
(including myself when I got a tooth infection and other colleagues who had colds or
a fever), offering herbal teas, rides to Nanyuki medical centres, and more. The
manager John Muthii Kinyua, and head waiter Erick Gichuki Mathenge, were
especially mindful of our needs. And I will not hide my particular delight when, on
learning that I was spending my birthday there, they organised a surprise cake. The
manager, John gave me an "elder's authority" stick, used only by those who have
established some credibility with the community. I'm not sure I did any such thing,
but it was a touching gesture that left me feeling paradoxically humble and also ego-
boosted! 

When the GTA Assembly members were leaving, we requested all the staff members
to meet us for a special round of thank-yous from our side, and the following day,
they organised a farewell party with a local dance and singing, which was very
touching.
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The Information

The Bantu Mountain Lodge near Nanyuki can accommodate 37 people single-
occupancy or 70 to 100 sharing; its lawns can also be used to set up tents in which
another 100+ people can be housed. The rates are Kenyan Shillings 8000
(approximately US$55), including room, food, and conference facilities. The group
also has lodges or guest houses at Masaai Mara, Nairobi, and someway up Mt.
Kiriyanga.

How to get there:

Address and location: Bantu Mountain Lodge Ltd, Naromoru, Gathiuru Forest, Mt.
Kenya. 

Along Nyeri Nanyuki Highway, 1 km from the main road, 14 km south of Nanyuki
town, 6 km from Naromoru town, 5 km to Nanyuki airstrip, 10 km to the Equator
crossing point; 180kms from Nairobi, about 3 hours by road, 45 minutes by air. 

Nearby sites worth visiting:

Mt. Kenya National Park for trekking, mountaineering, and wildlife; Mau Mau caves
well-known for the freedom struggle against British colonial rule; Samburu Game
Reserve, rich in African wildlife including most of its big mammals.   

Author bio: Ashish Kothari is an Indian environmentalist working on development,
environment interface, biodiversity policy, and alternatives. He has been associated
with key peoples movements like Narmada Bachao Andolan and Beej Bachao
Andolan.

International Kenya budget

AI Course | Search Ads | Sponsored

Joining AI & ChatGPT course could change your life
Learn More

investing.com | Sponsored

Top Cardiologists Beg People To Quit This Food

Villas In Italy | Search Ads | Sponsored

You Might Be Surprised By The Price Of An Italian Villa (Search For Options)

investing.com | Sponsored

27+ Of The Most Inappropriate Dresses Worn To Red Carpet Events [Images]

Chinchwad: Gazebos Redesigned 2023 (Take A Look)

https://www.outlooktraveller.com/topic/international
https://www.outlooktraveller.com/topic/kenya
https://www.outlooktraveller.com/topic/budget
https://popup.taboola.com/en/?template=colorbox&utm_source=outlookindia-outlooktraveller&utm_medium=referral&utm_content=thumbs-feed-01-b-delta:Below%20Article%20Thumbnails%20%7C%20Card%201:
https://zj6q3w.wffjvrbnjgd.com/
https://trc.taboola.com/outlookindia-outlooktraveller/log/3/click?pi=/stay/bantu-mountain-lodge-a-resort-with-a-heart&ri=7909da5443b8b3ad7414911ae3c53da0&sd=v2_bb47e011477e8eb94f29d78c3c713013_e67cece5-9847-4a22-925c-a025b5164f0a-tuctc48a498_1699684120_1699684120_CNawjgYQiLhWGOPhxei7MSABKAEwZziY0QpA548QSIb92wNQ____________AVgAYABokYCq2-6MgIYScAE&ui=e67cece5-9847-4a22-925c-a025b5164f0a-tuctc48a498&it=text&ii=~~V1~~8898203015569634302~~uKJG63l1HHhUMAV4uf6QDbgGZnuGXkdEgS232oGCGZEaslpXktycoP2VDqeVyYl59T3oyst52QMyBLcXqCSk2MUPLuKILEpHb2_hIYhj_vPU9DPW9BgBFFcKItR-Ryb3DRgIq3upGTSHv5Kvj5UZHuV0438yJIcUXNcEeUrInw7Ix6rhNEiv1xb5Ick-dtHN&pt=text&li=rbox-t2v&sig=f120877d09709b9fade4b585b5c88fbc35f3e186a1be&redir=https://zj6q3w.wffjvrbnjgd.com/?network=taboola&site=outlookindia-outlooktraveller&siteid=%257Bsiteid%257D&click_id=GiCXS4epH_ldiE9mpPkDVFnkZSXIl0jBWl2nbSgRjbjQQCDSmGIo_ZydjdeS_uTZAQ&adtitle=Joining+AI+%2526+ChatGPT+course+could+change+your+life&dpco=1&subid2=29379522&tblci=GiCXS4epH_ldiE9mpPkDVFnkZSXIl0jBWl2nbSgRjbjQQCDSmGIo_ZydjdeS_uTZAQ%23tblciGiCXS4epH_ldiE9mpPkDVFnkZSXIl0jBWl2nbSgRjbjQQCDSmGIo_ZydjdeS_uTZAQ&vi=1699684118755&p=clicseo-mbadegrees-sc&r=78&tvi2=13723&tvi48=10638&tvi50=-50&lti=deflated&ppb=CPoF&cpb=EhIyMDIzMTEwOC03LVJFTEVBU0UYASCc__________8BKhZ0YWJvb2xhc3luZGljYXRpb24uY29tMgh0cmMwMDE5MTiAAkCY0QpI548QUIb92wNY____________AWMI0DcQjlMYMGRjCM7__________wEQzv__________ARgyZGMI6VAQm2sYAmRjCNcWENUfGCNkYwjcChD7GhgWZGMI0gMQ4AYYCGRjCJYUEJ8cGBhkYwjoUBCZaxg4ZGMI7wMQ5GsYCWRjCPQUEJ4dGB9kYwikJxCDNRgvZHIMKgm6xT5SGPoAAAAAeAGAAaZviAH5rKRIkAEXmAH77sXouzE&cta=true
https://popup.taboola.com/en/?template=colorbox&utm_source=outlookindia-outlooktraveller&utm_medium=referral&utm_content=thumbs-feed-01-b-delta:Below%20Article%20Thumbnails%20%7C%20Card%201:
https://za.investing.com/magazine/commonly-eaten-foods-that-are-bad-for-your-health-3/
https://popup.taboola.com/en/?template=colorbox&utm_source=outlookindia-outlooktraveller&utm_medium=referral&utm_content=thumbs-feed-01-b-delta:Below%20Article%20Thumbnails%20%7C%20Card%201:
https://trck.tracking505.com/4579689a-66a9-4fc4-9394-22260d1270db
https://popup.taboola.com/en/?template=colorbox&utm_source=outlookindia-outlooktraveller&utm_medium=referral&utm_content=thumbs-feed-01-a-delta:Below%20Article%20Thumbnails%20%7C%20Card%202:
https://za.investing.com/magazine/most-expensive-red-carpet-fails-in-history/
https://trck.tracking505.com/8946225b-ef94-43c4-a5d7-f0ae132f215f

